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finally into “student achieve-
ment.”

Based on this model, Mr.
Barkley said “students cause stu-
dent achievement,” rather than
teachers directly.

He said such a causation would
be akin to a learning steroid, with
a strong, immediate effect, but a
crash soon after.

Mr. Barkley had the board con-
sider where in the model a change
would have to occur in order to
boost each of its chosen aspects.

“Teaching is a team sport,” he
said. “It’s a public act.”

He asked the board to further
consider what evidence they had,
for example, programs in
progress, that were evidence the
district was moving in the right
direction.

Ms. Birnbaum prepared a
slideshow of each specific goal
the board had for the district for
the 2015-2016 school year, fol-
lowed by examples of their
completion or progression.

This slideshow will be presented
at an upcoming board meeting.

“There are pockets of excel-
lence,” board member Dan
DeMarco said, “but we’re still

working diligently to reach all the
students in the district.”

Mrs. Carbone said that students
are “really service-oriented,” not-
ing the collection boxes for shoes
or coats going nearly year-round.

Mr. Cooper said that some goals
are hampered by the outdated
technology structure available.

“We need to diversify how we
needle out our goals,” he said.

1970, he has known it always to
exist as a two-family.

He said at one point he remem-
bered his grandparents living in
one of the units and a nun in the
other.

The testimony sparked a search
for past zoning maps. Mr.
Venturino said he had submitted
one from 1922 that showed the
area zoned for two-family struc-
tures. But again, Mr. Fraser cau-
tioned that Mr. Venturino prob-
ably did not want to rely on that,
since if that was the one to which

the board referred, he would have
to show that the home existed as
a two-family in 1922.

Board member Robert Scherer
produced two past zoning maps
from his own documents, one
from 1994 and another from
2009, that showed the home
existing as a two-family when
the area was zoned for such.
Fellow board member Gene
Jannotti followed up by confirm-
ing that according to documents
submitted by Mr. Venturino, he
replaced both the furnaces and
gas meters for the separate units
when he took ownership of the
property in 2006.

It was all the evidence needed
by the board, which approved
the request 9-to-0.

In other action, with Chairman
Steve Greet away on vacation,
Vice Chairwoman Kathy Villaggio

informed the board that the sub-
committee of which she is a part
had begun reviewing document
submission forms for various ap-
plications, including certificates
of non-conformity.

The issue had been broached in
previous meetings about the
complexity of the forms, and Mr.
Greet charged the subcommit-
tee with looking for ways to sim-
plify them for both the benefit of
the applicant and the board.

Ms. Villaggio distributed a draft
copy of the proposed changes to
the certificate of non-conformity
form and asked her fellow board
members to examine it and be
ready to discuss in September.

Earlier, during Mr. Venturino’s
testimony, Mr. Fraser revealed
that the board likely would can-
cel its next scheduled meeting
for Wednesday, August 24.

Cranford Bd. Educ. Sets Goals Garwood Planning Bd. Okays Non-Conformity

Home Waste Recycling
Event Set for Saturday
COUNTY — Union County’s

quarterly household hazardous
waste collection will be held this
Saturday, August 6, at the Union
County Vocational-Technical
Schools in Scotch Plains.

Everything from automobile
tires (up to a maximum of eight)
to ammunition and fireworks will
be accepted from 9 a.m. to 2
p.m. at the school, located at
1776 Raritan Road.

It is one of several recycling
events this month.

Scrap metal can be disposed of
on Saturday, August 20, from 9
a.m. to noon, at locations  in
Cranford, Rahway and Westfield.

Cranford Resident Is Elected
Nat. Business Group Officer
GRENFIELD, Mass. — Cranford

resident Paul Cuprewich has been
named secretary of the the Na-
tional Association of Oil and En-
ergy Service Professionals
(OESP) for the 2016-2017 year.

Cuprewich, is the OESP Garden
State Chapter President. He also
serves as the education commit-
tee chairman for the chapter and
has held numerous leadership
roles. In the past, Cuprewich was
the recipient of the National Ser-
vice Manager of the Year Award,
the Garden State Chapter Ser-
vice Manager of the Year Award
and the National Hugh McKee
Award. Cuprewich has been a
member of OESP since 1997.

“Since joining this organiza-
tion, I feel that I have gained a
vast amount of knowledge about
the HVAC industry,” Mr.
Cuprewich said in a release . “In
this role, I look forward to build-
ing our membership base and
identifying ways to provide more
value to our members.”

Cuprewich is a service man-
ager for J.W. Pierson in Glen
Ridge.

The OESP was founded as the
National Association of Oilheating

Service Managers more than 60
years ago, but now incorporates
all energy service personnel, in-
cluding students, instructors,
technicians and management
level executives, in addition to
small business owners. It is based
in Greenfield, Mass.

Paul Cuprewich

Literacy New Jersey Opens
Tutor Training Registration
CRANFORD — Literacy New Jer-

sey (LNJ), an organization dedi-
cated to providing free, student-
centered tutoring services to
adults who struggle with read-
ing, writing and speaking En-
glish, has announced that regis-
tration is now open for its Fall
2016 Tutor Training classes.

Classes will take place on Tues-
day, September 20; Thursday,
September 22; Tuesday, Sep-
tember 27; Thursday, Septem-
ber 29, and Tuesday, October 4,
from 7 to 9:30 p.m. each evening.
All sessions will be held at the
Cranford Community Center, lo-
cated at 220 Walnut Avenue,
Cranford, except for the Sep-
tember 27 session, which will
take place at St. Luke’s Parish,
867 Westfield Avenue, Elizabeth.

After completing the five train-
ing sessions, volunteer tutors are

matched with a small group of
students from the growing wait-
ing list of adults in need of help
reading, writing and speaking
English. Tutors meet with their
students in a public place, usu-
ally a Union County library, for
two hours each week. New vol-
unteers are asked to make a
commitment of at least 50 hours.

LNJ provides ongoing supervi-
sion and support to tutors in the
form of free Professional Devel-
opment workshops on specific
topics such as Health Literacy,
Learning Disabilities, Financial
Literacy and ESL Conversation
and Small Group Instruction.

To volunteer, individuals must
be at least 18 years old, able to
speak and read English and be
willing to tutor in Union County.
Volunteers do not need to have
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